MINUTES OF THE HARDYSTON TOWNSHIP COUNCIL WORKSHOP MEETING
HELD ON DECEMBER 14, 2022

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Cicerale at approximately 7:45 P.M. with the opening
statement that the meeting had been duly advertised and met all the requirements of the Sunshine
Law. Also present were: Deputy Mayor Verrilli, Councilman Kula, Councilman Miller,
Councilman Kaminski, Manager Carrine Piccolo-Kaufer, Clerk Jane Bakalarczyk and Township
Attorneys Fred Semrau and Robert Rossmeissl of Dorsey & Semrau.
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

A. Introduction to Joshua Raff — Director of Public Works

Council was introduced to the new Director of Public Works who will assume his new position
on January 3, 2023 due to the retirement of Robert F. Schultz.

B. NJDEP Stormwater Management — Tier A General Permit
Township Engineer Mike Vreeland updated the Council on the program.
C. 2023 Board Appointments

Council reviewed and discussed the 2023 appointments for the various Boards in preparation for
the annual reorganization meeting to be held on January 3, 2023.

D. Redevelopment Study — Block 75, Lots 53, 72.01 & 72.02
Township Manager updated the Council on the redevelopment study.
COUNCIL COMMENTS: None
PUBLIC COMMENT (in accordance with P.L. 2002, ¢.80): A motion was made and seconded

to open the meeting to the public. All in favor. Motion carried. No public comment. A motion
was made and seconded to close the meeting to the public. All in favor. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT: At approximately 8:15 p.m., a motion was made by Kaminski to adjourn
seconded by Verrilli. All in favor. Motion carried.

Jane Bakalarczyk, RMC/CMC
Municipal Clerk



